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Read more about 

our Exhibition 

celebrating 

[ŀƴƎƭŜȅΩǎ ŦƻǊƎotten 

aviation history on 

Page 38 

First regatta win for The Langley Academy - 
See Page 44 for the full story 

 



 

As we enter the heart of the exam season, I want to take this opportunity to congratulate all the staff 

and students for their hard work. There is still a long way to go and a lot of effort and revision required 

but I know we can do it. We are offering more revision time over half-term so I hope students take 

advantage of this offer as it could make the difference. My one bit of advice to students is to get the 

best possible grade and not just the grade that is required to get to the next stage. It is possible that 

grade may not be enough to get to the following stage!! 

We have recruited some great new staff who will be joining the Science, Language and Music faculties in 

September 2015. Students were involved in each of the interviews and were brilliant; they were astute, 

knew exactly what they wanted and were also fine ambassadors for the Academy with every candidate 

commenting on their extremely positive approach to their studies and the community. I will let you 

know the names of staff leaving and arriving in the last newsletter of the year. 

We held our annual Museum Learning Conference on Friday 15th May and I have to tell you, I felt 

extremely proud of both the staff and students who spoke with confidence and again were very 

articulate. We had almost 200 guests from all over the country, from many museums, and this time 

from many local schools who were involved in the ΨWorking TogetherΩ project. It is clear to us that 

Museum Learning and our straǇƭƛƴŜΣ ΨŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅΣ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅΩ ƛǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

and many people are talking about it very positively. My thanks goes to the Museum Learning Team 

who planned an outstanding conference. 

Finally, I know it is a very important time for many with exams already taking place and many more on 

the horizon so I wish everyone the best of luck but we all know we get out of life what we put into it! 

Rhodri Bryant, Executive Principal 

 

 

 

 

This half term has been a busy one, during which we have appointed two new Governors to The Langley 

Academy, Local Governing Body.  They are Charlie Jenkinson and James Moss-Gibbons. 

Charlie graduated from Durham University in Geography and then stayed in 

Durham to complete his PGCE and Masters in Education. He spent 3 years teaching 

at Oakham School before moving to Eton College in 2010.  

 

He is currently Head of Year 9 and CPD coordinator at Eton and has a variety of 

other pastoral and co-curricular responsibilities. He is particularly interested in 

Sixth Form provision and what students can learn in the classroom beyond just 

subject knowledge. 

            

 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Executive Principal 

Message from the Trustees 



 

James is the Director of Studies at Lambrook, a co-educational prep. school 

near Ascot. After reading Geography at St Edmund Hall, Oxford, he completed 

his PGCE in secondary school Geography at Reading University.  

 

Before moving to Lambrook in 2013, James held the post of Head of 

Geography in his two previous prep. schools. 

 

 

Following on from discussions regarding homework at the Parent Forum, (held termly), Trustees and 

Governors have set aside a date to have a quality assurance day each term to look at marking.  This 

ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜǎ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎ ŀƴŘκƻǊ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻƴŜ 

proved very informative and gave the Academy a good insight as to what is good practice and what is 

not so good - where we are and what we can do to improve. 

 

You will see elsewhere in the Newsletter that The Langley Academy hosted a Museum Learning 

Conference on Friday 15 May.  Around 200 delegates attended, and they had the opportunity to be in 

the Academy during the normal school day.   The event was an amazing success. 

Excitement grows, as The Langley Academy Primary gets nearer to opening and it looks like we will have 

a full intake in September of 90 Reception aged children.  There was a very good turnout of parents, 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǘŜŘŘȅ ōŜŀǊΣ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ¢ŜŘŘȅ .ŜŀǊΩǎ tƛŎƴƛŎΣ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нр !ǇǊƛƭΦ  

This was a further opportunity to meet Tracey Bowen, Head Designate and some of her new staff and it 

enabled parents/carers to be updated on the new Academy arrangements and gave children the 

opportunity to meet some of their peers. 

 

Valerie Bragg ς Chair of Local Governing Body 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

MAY   

Wednesday 13 Parent Forum 18:00 ς 20:00 

Wednesday 20 Year 10 Academic Afternoon 14:00 ς 16:00 

Friday 22 End of Summer Half-Term 1 13:20 

   

JUNE   

Monday 1 Start of Summer Half-Term 2 08:20 

Monday 1 Year 6 Girls Science Conference  

Monday 8 Year 6 Boys Science Conference  

Thursday 11 Year 12 UCAS Evening 16:30 ς 19:00 

Wednesday 24 Parent Advisory Group 18:00 ς 30:00 

Thursday 25 Year 9 Parent/Carer Evening 16:30 ς 19:00 

Tuesday 30 Sports Award Evening 18:00 ς 20:00 

   

JULY   

Wednesday 1 Celebration Evening 16:00 ς 18:00 

Tuesday 7 NEW Year 7 Parent/Carer Evening 16:30 ς 19:00 

Wednesday 8 Year 7 Academic Afternoon 14:00 ς 16:00 

Monday 13 ς Friday 17 CAS Week  

Friday 17 End of Summer Half-Term 2 12:00 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 



 

Mark Jarvis is the new School Leisure and Sports Manager for 

The Langley Academy.  His role is to develop lettings within the 

local catchment by promoting the facilities thus enhancing our 

reputation within the community, ultimately enabling a wider 

audience the chance to use the excellent facilities on offer. 

Schools Lettings Solutions are proud to partner The Langley 

Academy and feel privileged to be able to provide this service to 

ensure the smooth integration of community lettings into Academy life.  

For more information on hiring out our fantastic facilities including sports hall, theatre, drama room, 

classrooms and much more, please contact Mark. 

 

 

KS3 Exam Week 

It is becoming increasingly important that students are well prepared, organised and confident in their 

approach to taking exams beginning in their early years in Secondary Education. This is to ensure that by 

the time they take external exams such as GCSEs, they can achieve their full potential. 

KS3 exams have therefore been scheduled during the week beginning Monday 15 June. 

Year 7 and Year 8 students will sit one or more exams in subjects they are studying - English, Maths and 

Science exams will be timetabled in the Sports Hall. A timetable has been issued to all students and is 

also available on the website. Other exams will be held in classrooms and staff will inform students 

accordingly. All examinations will be sat under strict conditions.  

In exam week, students should follow the advice below about bringing the correct equipment: 

As students pack their bag the night before their exam they can tick off the equipment listed: 

Please note: Mobile phones are not allowed in examinations. Equipment will not be lent to students 

Equipment required 
Black Pens                                             Pencils                                    Pencil Sharpener 
Rubber                                                   Ruler                                      Protractor and a pair of compasses 
Coloured pencils                                  Calculator 
 
A clear plastic bag/pencil case must be used to put equipment in (other pencil cases are not 
allowed)                                                                                                                             
 

 

Parents/Carers have a key role in the success of their children. Please go through this information 

with your child and continue to help supervise their revision at home during the whole of this 

important exam period. Thanks to all for your support in raising the bar for exams in Year 7 and 8. 

***IMPORTANT NEWS*** 

mailto:langley@schoollettings.org


 

!Ǌōƛō ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎȅ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŘǊŀƎƻƴ ƘŜŀŘǎ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ±¢tΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦƻŎus this term has 

been rowing and students were inspired by various rowing heroes during House Tutor Time. The 

students designed and created their dragon heads to lead their teams of 10 in a dragon boat race.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The end of last term finished with one of my favourite parts of being a Head of House: the Rewards 

Brunch. I love rewarding the students who have gone Ψabove and beyondΩ at the Academy. I am so 

proud that we have so many students in our House that continually strive for the best and make every 

effort to engage in life at the Academy. This is why last term we had the highest attended Rewards 

Brunch that we have ever had. Well done to all who attended. 

 

With the Year 11 students preparing to end their journey with us in Arbib House, I have been Ψblown 

awayΩ by their dedication and work ethic towards their upcoming exams. During the Easter Holidays I 

put on an Arbib Revision Session and many Arbib students turned up to get in extra hours of revision. 

Many students turned up for many other sessions during Easter as well as before and after school. I 

would like to take this opportunity to wish our Year 11 Arbib students the best of luck with their GCSE 

exams. I know they will continue to revise and prepare the best they can in order to achieve or surpass 

their expected grades.  

ARBIB HOUSE 

Mahwish Ibrahim, Melissa Toubal, Roma Bains, Yahya Noor and Becky Deol all workƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ I¢DΩǎ 5ǊŀƎƻƴ IŜŀŘǎ 

 

aǊ IŀŘŜƴ ŀƴŘ aǊ {ǳƭƭƛǾŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ !Ǌōƛō ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ΨǊŜǿŀǊŘǎ ōǊǳƴŎƘΩ 



 

If you have been following the Arbib Newsletter articles then you will ƪƴƻǿ Ƨǳǎǘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜƭƭ ǿŜΩve been 

doing in the House Sport competition. Last term it was the turn of our girls in the Basketball 

competition. I am delighted to confirm that the girls won the tournament. This win combined with the 

points from the previous House Sport tournaments means that I am very proud to confirm that our 

IƻǳǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ {ǇƻǊǘ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎΗΗ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜpresented Arbib 

House across the competition. Also a special thank you to the Arbib Sports Captains who rounded up 

the Arbib troops each and every day. The trophy will be presented to Arbib House on Sports Day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a hugely important term for the future of Arbib House as it was time to select our new House 

Captain team. This is a job that comes with great honour and responsibility. Not only will these students 

have to lead the House in a number of ways, be good role models for other students but they will also 

get to work with me for the final term of the year! It was worth applying for that reason alone! We had 

9 applicants for these roles, the most we have ever had. The House Tutors and I selected a student 

panel to lead the interviews and finally make a decision on who they wanted to lead their House. One 

thing that really came through from every interview was how passionate the students were to be in 

Arbib House and the great ideas they had to take the House further. I am delighted to announce the 

House Captains are Ela Metalia and James Ashford. They will be closely supported by Vice Captains 

Molly Frewin and Sukhraj Sidhu. The student panel also named Louise West, Weronika Wysocka, 

Sophie Messett, Manny Harlow and Ieasha Khan. I look forward to working with such an outstanding 

group of students.  

 

Arbib House Sports Captains with Mr Elliot and the trophy they are eagerly awaiting on Sports Day 

 



 

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŀ ǎǘŜǊƭƛƴƎ ƧƻōΦ 

They have been incredibly supportive to students and staff. They have led the Arbib High Achievers 

Carousel, assemblies and many other student led initiatives. I am very sad to see them leave but know 

they will all go on to achieve great success.  

Well done Arbib and keep up the good work going into our final term. 

Mr Sullivan 

 

 

Dragon Boat Race 

The Focus of this term was Rowing which is why each House Tutor Group was asked to design their own 

dragon boat head. On Wednesday 13 May, 10 people from each Tutor Group volunteered to compete in 

the inter-House race. Everyone was really competitive and there was lots of tripping over and breaking 

of the chains. However, Darwin 3 maintained their focus and had an impressive win. All the dragon 

heads were unique and imaginatively designed but Darwin 5 was awarded best design with their icy 

cold blue dragon

DARWIN HOUSE 

Sukhraj Sidhu, Molly Frewin, James Ashford and Ela Metalia 

 

Erin Simmonds, Robbie Ensbie, Cara Burton and Ibrahim Noor 

 

Darwin 5 was awarded best design in the Dragon Head Race 

 



 

 

By Felicia Tang ς Year 10, Da2 

 

Rowing Trip on Sunday 17 May  

I was in the mini bus; we were all 

excited and nervous at the same 

time. It was very early in the 

morning (around 7:00am) when 

we found out that our age group 

is a mix of girls and boys!  

This competition was at 

Maidenhead Rowing Club and we 

rowed on the River Thames. 

When we got there, there were so 

many trailers (you put the boats 

on the trailers so that you can 

take them to the competition) 

and people we were a bit scared.  

My quad consisted of the following 5 people: Sarveshi Tripathi (me pictured above left) at stroke, 

Elizabeth Monds at 3, Jasmine Jenkins at 2, Cana Williams (pictured above right) at bow and Roy 

Carlton as our Cox. Our first race was a clear win; we beat them by roughly 3 strokes! The second race 

we just about won as we were the similar speed all the way through and we had made it through to the 

semi-finals! We had to ask the judges who won. The 3rd was a clear win, a bit like the 1st race. We were 

very exhausted by then but we made it through to the finals!  

Darwin 3 (centre Dragon Head) won their overall race  



The final race was the best of the lot (we were against boys so we had to show them girl power!); we 

were so close to losing as someone in our boat made a mistake! A few strokes later, the other team we 

were racing ahead but they made 2 mistakes and we took the advantage. We were so happy, excited, 

joyful, merry and delighted! We won the Maidenhead Regatta for Mixed Junior 12 year olds.  We got a 

silver cup for winning and we went back home being the first ever Langley Academy Students to win the 

regatta. We went home making history! 

By Sarveshi Tripathi - Year 7, Da6 

 

House Captains 

I applied for the House Captain role because I felt that it suited my 

character and that it would push me in my school life and bring the best 

out of me. I wish to excel in my role as House Captain and represent the 

student body the best I can. It felt good to find out that I was given the 

role because I was up against some good competitors (Saif Khan & 

Ruviet Zoganji). It meant a lot to get it because it shows that the House 

believes that I can do a good job as House Captain and drive this House 

forward. 

By Anish Patel - Year 10, Da5 

 

L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ L ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ IƻǳǎŜ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ƻŦ 5ŀǊǿƛƴ IƻǳǎŜΦ L ǿŀǎ 

put off by the idea of standing for it because I would have to speak in 

front of everyone. I also thought the part would go to someone 

smarter or more popular than me! I felt better when I found out that 

the current House Captains would decide on the winner and I felt 

eager to get their vote. The interview was nerve-racking but I 

managed to answer the question confidently and without stuttering! 

Now that I have been selected, I feel a huge sense of pride and 

achievement. I look forward to representing Darwin House and 

contributing to moving the House forward. 

By Lucy Nash - Year 10, Da4 

 

Rewards Brunch 

Last term I was selected by my form tutor for the rewards brunch. I 

was selected for my commitment to House tutor activities. I always 

try to take part in the project and enjoy it because I am creative. I felt 

privileged to be part of the rewards brunch. Mr Jeyaratnam had 

provided lots of pizza, cake and fruit for us. There were over 30 

students there and we all enjoyed our reward. 

By Victoria Evans Year 10 Darwin 2 

 



This has been another fantastic term for Darwin House. We saw the current House Captains interview 

ǘŜƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ōȅ 

students and they were all absolutely amazing during the process. There were seven students on the 

interview panel who all asked a questioned to the Year 10 applicants. All the students were a credit to 

the Academy and it was a thoroughly enjoyable process to be a part of. I wish all the best to the new 

House Captains and prefects. You have big shoes to fill and I am sure you will all do a fantastic job! 

¢ƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ƎƻƻŘ ōȅŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΩǎΦ CƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ 

finally come to an end where exams are in full swing. I wish all the Year 11 students the very best of luck 

with their exams and their futures, whether that be 6th Form, college or apprenticeship. You have all 

worked so hard and it has been a privilege watching you mature into young adults. I have no doubt that 

each and every one of you will be very successful in your chosen careers. 

Mr Jeyaratnam 

 

 

 

Term 5 has seen Gaia House and our students join Henley House ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ 

and understanding of Rowing. 

 

The Focus for the term has been parts of the rowing boat and these have been linked to a key word 

that we may associate with them. The ŀƛƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƪŜȅ 

words and enable them to fully understand their meanings and how the chosen parts/words have 

different meanings when they are used elsewhere. The Academy was set the challenge of developing 

and presenting a Dragon Boat Head in each House Tutor Group to compete in each House race last 

week.  

 

 
Dŀƛŀ пΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ IƻǳǎŜ ǎŜƳƛ-final to see who would represent us in the final 

GAIA HOUSE 


